OSCAR President

From: OSCAR President cpresident@oscar.org.au>
Sent: Wednesday, 18 September 2019 09:01

To: 'Michael Whittaker'

Cc: 'Christian.Dickson@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au'; 'Greg.Rogerson@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au';

'Jason.Opray@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au'; 'Jenny.McKay@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au'; 'John.Connolly@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au'; 'mayor@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au'; 'Peter.Cox@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au'; 'Rick.Baberowski@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au'; 'Stephen.Robinson@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au'; 'Ted.Hungerford@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au';

'Tim.Dwyer@sunshinecoast.gld.gov.au'

Subject: 8.5 NORTH-SOUTH ARTERIAL CORRIDOR INVESTIGATION

Dear Mr Whittaker

OSCAR would like to indicate its full support for the Officer Recommendation on this matter which is to be considered by Council at the Ordinary Meeting tomorrow.

The report accompanying the recommended motion indicates, in a comprehensive manner, the reasons why this proposal from the State Government (via DTMR) should be resisted and we endorse those reasons and the recommended action.

We are more than happy for the Council to publically note our support and we would be willing to add our voice, on behalf of the community organisations and individuals we represent, to any advocacy the Council undertakes on this matter.

We trust that the Mayor and Councillors endorse the recommendations.

Best wishes ... Greg

Greg Smith
President, OSCAR
(Organisation Sunshine Coast Association of Residents)

T: 0417 577 881

E: <u>president@oscar.org.au</u>
W: https://www.oscar.org.au/

